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A Meeting of the Ashen Parish Council was held on Saturday 8th December 2007 at 9.30am in the Ashen Memorial Hall.

Minutes

Present:
Cllr R. Purchas (Chairman) (RP)



Cllr L Dockerill (LD)



Cllr N McCrea (NM)



Cllr R Higgs (RH) 

Public:

15 members of the public were present

In attendance:
Karen Melville-Ross - Clerk to the Council (KMR)

7.35 Apologies for Absence

All were present.  RP reported that as a result of non-attendance for six months CH had ceased to be a member of the Council as a resolution could not be made retrospectively.  It would therefore be necessary to give notice of the vacancy and then either there could be an election if one was required or the Council could co-opt at the next meeting.

7.36 Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting, 29th September 2007, were approved and signed.

7.37 Financial Matters

a) Current Financial Position

It was agreed the accounts are in order.

b) Payments

Cheques were signed.

c) Budget and Precept

The outstanding PSGs for previous years have now been paid.  This amounts to £2121.

RP declared his interest in the village church, and LD hers in the Village Hall.  It was agreed by the remaining councillors that grants of £500 should be made to the Village Hall and Ashen Church.  

(d) Precept.  

RP confirmed that the work to the Village Hall would come out of this year's budget, and no allowance needs to be made for next year.  RP suggested a precept of £5,600, which is 20% less than last year and brings Ashen in line with other Parish Councils.  However, the running costs of the proposed street lighting and any election costs need to be taken into account.    Contingent on these, the Precept of £5486 was agreed by the Council.

7.38 Playing Fields

a) The inspection report was circulated and it was agreed that a second gate into the small children's play area was unnecessary.  RH is to check on the bin.  

b) It was agreed that David Gotts is doing a good job and should be retained for next year.  

c) RH has ordered a sign to replace the broken “No Dogs” sign.  The invoice is to go to KMR.
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7.39 Village Hall

LD reported on the grants that have been obtained for the Village Hall roof.  £19,375 is needed for the roof and so far £13,500 has been obtained in grants leaving a balance of £5,875.  LD reported that this cost will increase by £1,320 if the roof is not ordered by Christmas as the price has already been held for a year.  RP suggested that if grants are not forthcoming APC could supply the balance, which would be £2,290 without the vat.  This would need to be before the end of the financial year.  The council resolved that the estimate should be accepted and that the PC should agree to cover the balance in the event that the additional moneys could not be raised through grant, and agreed the work needs to commence before the end of the financial year.  LD agreed to contact the roofers and book work to start the third week of March.  RP thanked LD for her work in obtaining the grants. and LD thanked APC on behalf of the Village Hall Committee.  

7.40 Highways 

a) Lower Stoke Road

It was agreed that the verges are the same as other country roads and no action is needed.  

b) The Pannells Ash sign is loose.  KMR to contact ECC.

c) It was agreed that street lighting outside the village hall would be of benefit to the village supporting access and community safety.  The cost would be approximately £500 for the fittings, but doesn't include connection and the running costs are not available as yet.  LD is to take soundings from the bungalows opposite and KMR & RP to obtain further costings. Subject to that it was agreed that the light should be installed on a provisional basis. 

d) There were no volunteers for the Parish Paths Partnership, so the matter has been deferred to see if a volunteer could be identified.  

e) The bridge on the footpath from Launds Farm towards Baythorne End is dangerous and the fingerpost sign has been removed.  KMR to contact ECC. 

LD is to take over responsibility for Highways in the absence of CH.  

RP thanked Steven Norris for the permissive rights of way over his land.  

7.41 Neighbourhood Watch & Police

a) A letter is to be sent by KMR to the police regarding the increase in cars at the airfield.

b) There was no attendance at the Chief Constables meeting – RH and RP had sent apologies.  

c) LD was unable to attend the Neighbourhood Watch meeting, but will obtain a copy of the minutes. 

d) There is concern over the increased parking on footpaths.  KMR is to write to the police asking them to monitor the matter.  

7.42 Village Amenities 

It was agreed that the large waste collection was too expensive at £150, and NM is looking into the possibility of a skip instead.  

7.43 Administration 

There are no Post Office closures that will affect the village. 

NM is to check other possibilities with BDC for publishing our adoption of the new Code of Conduct.  

7.44 Planning 

a) Planning has not been obtained for the new runway at the airfield. 

b) RP thanked everyone for their input on the Consultation.

c) Under the new LDF, APC has registered as consultation stakeholders.  There is uncertainty as to when APC would be consulted, but NM reported that the initial focus is on larger villages.  It was 
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 therefore decided that the views of the community should be sought at the Annual Parish Meeting, which will follow the next Parish Council Meeting on the 8th March.  RP is to write an announcement for the newsletter.  

7.45 Forward Plan 

RP is to update the plan.  

7.46 Council Vacancy 

The Council thanked Colin Hackshall  for all he has done for the village over the years.  KMR is request a notice from BDC to advertise the vacancy.  If no election is required, notice of the vacancy will be posted to enable those interested to make themselves known.

7.47 Other Business 

There was none.

7.48 Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be held on Saturday 8th March 2008.    The Annual Parish Meeting will commence at 9.30, to be followed by the Parish Council Meeting (to start at no later than 11.30am).  

